From: <u>Foi Enquiries</u>

To:

Subject: FOI-17-0643 - Lollipop Men/Women

Date: 23 May 2017 13:52:42

Attachments: Further Information - Right to Review & Appeal.pdf

Dear ,

Thank you for your information request of 27 April 2017. Aberdeen City Council (ACC) has completed the necessary search for the information requested.

1. Please can you tell me how many lollipop men/ladies (or the equivalent term for people responsible for helping kids cross the road safely, e.g. crossing guard patroller) are employed by the council and how many were employed in each of the last four years previously (i.e. how many in 2012-13, 2013-14, 2014-15, 2015-16 and 2016-17)

2012-13: 23

2013-14: 26

2014-15: 29

2015-16: 33

2016-17: 33

Please note that these are academic years (August-July) and not financial years.

2. Of those who left jobs as crossing guard patrollers during this time period (2012-2017) could you please tell me the reason for their departures (i.e. retired, redundancy, left for other job)

Reason	2012-13	2013-14	2014-15	2015-16	2016-17
Non Start	0	1	0	0	0
Resigned	6	6	6	2	0
Retired	1	2	1	1	0

3. How much money was spent on school patrol crossing services in 2016-17 and in each of the last four years before this (how many in 2012-13, 2013-14, 2014-15, 2015-16 and 2016-17).

2012-13: £164,388

2013-14: £150,336

2014-15: £138,918

2015-16: £120,799

2016-17: £109,927 (as at February 2017)

Please note that these are financial years.

We hope this helps with your request.

Yours sincerely,

Information Compliance Team

INFORMATION ABOUT THE HANDLING OF YOUR REQUEST

ACC handled your request for information in accordance with the provisions of the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002. Please refer to the attached PDF for more information about your rights under FOISA.

Information Compliance Team
Communications and Promotion
Office of Chief Executive
Aberdeen City Council
3rd Floor North
Business Hub 17
Marischal College
Broad Street
ABERDEEN AB10 1AQ

foienquiries@aberdeencity.gov.uk

Tel 03000 200 292

*03000 numbers are free to call if you have 'free minutes' included in your mobile call plan.

Calls from BT landlines will be charged at the local call rate of 10.24p per minute (the same as 01224s).

www.aberdeencity.gov.uk